
From: Michalets, Linda M - DNR 
Sent: Thursday, April 15, 2021 11:10 AM 
To: Tom Mckay; 'Ken Ebbott' 
Cc: 'Hani Ahmad' 
Subject: Damaged monitoring well MW-8 - One Hour Fabricare 
Attachments: 20210415_080011.jpg; 20210415_080006.jpg 
 
Hello Tom and Ken, 
I have been informed by the City of Milwaukee that MW-8 in the alley north of your site has been 
damaged (email included below). Photos are attached. Please repair this well as soon as possible and 
send me a photo of the well with the new cover. If the well is damaged beyond repair it must be 
properly abandoned and may need to be replaced. You must repair this well as soon as possible to avoid 
contamination getting into the groundwater that could add additional costs to the investigation and 
cleanup of your site.  
 
Thank you for prompt attention to this matter.  
Linda 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Linda Michalets 
Hydrogeologist 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2300 N. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive 
Milwaukee, WI  53212 
Cell Phone: (414) 435-8010 
Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov 
 

 dnr.wi.gov 

    
 
 
 

From: Schmidt, Dawn <dmschmi@milwaukee.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, April 15, 2021 10:47 AM 
To: Brock, Jason <Jbrock@milwaukee.gov> 
Cc: Michalets, Linda M - DNR <Linda.Michalets@wisconsin.gov> 
Subject: Re: Possible damages gas box 
 

Jason, 
 
That is a monitoring well cover that is associated with environmental remediation work. 
Looking in the State of Wisconsin BRRTS database, I see that there is an active site at 4704 W 
Burleigh St (02-41-548391 ONE HOUR FABRICARE).  
 



I've copied Linda Michalets who is listed as the project manager in the BRRTS database. 
Hopefully, she can contact the responsible party to repair the monitoring well cover.  
 
Thanks, 
 
Dawn Schmidt, P.E. 
Civil Engineer III 
City of Milwaukee Department of Public Works 
Planning & Development Section 
841 North Broadway, Room 919 
Milwaukee, WI 53202 
 
414-286-2454 
414-286-0663 (Fax) 
 
For DPW Permit related questions, please use our new group email address dpwpermits@milwaukee.gov 

 
From: Brock, Jason <Jbrock@milwaukee.gov> 
Sent: Thursday, April 15, 2021 8:28 AM 
To: Schmidt, Dawn <dmschmi@milwaukee.gov> 
Subject: Re: Possible damages gas box  
  
Hello Dawn, I was referred to you by Brian Peksa of Streets. I am trying to determine what utility this box 
belongs to. Located at 3119 N 47th street. 
 
On Apr 15, 2021 8:20 AM, "Brock, Jason" <Jbrock@milwaukee.gov> wrote: 
I was referred to you by Brian Peksa of Streets, try to determine what this damaged box is. Located at 
3119 M 47th Street on the Southside of the address in the alley. 
The City of Milwaukee is subject to Wisconsin Statutes related to public records. Unless otherwise 
exempted from the public records law, senders and receivers of City of Milwaukee e-mail should 
presume that e-mail is subject to release upon request, and is subject to state records retention 
requirements. See City of Milwaukee full e-mail disclaimer at www.milwaukee.gov/email_disclaimer  
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